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Dear Parents/Guardians,

It’s been a very busy week at Ursuline, with lots
going on as always, please read below about just a
few of the things that we have been up to!.

Students have responded very well to our reminders
and warnings about how they wear their uniform. 
Please support your daughters in ensuring they are
dressed correctly upon their return to school after
half term.

Thank you to the whole UAI school community for all
your hard work and support; we have reached the
mid-way point in the academic year and what a
great year it has been so far!

Have a restful and safe half term break, and
remember we have an INSET day on Monday 19th
February, so students return to us on Tuesday 20th
February.

Thank you for your continued support!
 
Fiona Stone headteacher@uai.org.uk

Half Term
Monday 12 February -               

Friday 16 February

INSET DAY
Monday 19 February 2024     

(School closed to students)

Year 7 Progress Meeting
Wednesday 28 February

4.30 - 7.00p.m.

Year 9 Progress Meeting + Options
Information

Thursday 7 March
4.30 - 7.00p.m.

Year 8 Progress Meeting
Monday 22 April
4.30 - 7.00p.m.

Parent Coffee Morning 3
Wednesday 22 May 2024 

9.00 – 10.00a.m. 

Art, Music & Drama Exhibition
Wednesday 24 June 2024

4.00 - 6.00p.m.

mailto:headteacher@uai.org.uk
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Chaplaincy News
Pope Francis@Pontifex –8th February 2024

Saint Bakhita encourages us to open our eyes and ears to see those who go unseen
and to hear those who have no voice, to acknowledge the dignity of each person and

to fight trafficking and all forms of exploitation. #PrayAgainstTrafficking
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Forward in Joy – 366 days with Angela Merici – Daily words of wisdom
from our patron saint
February: Esteem
9th February: Bear with them all equally, for it is not up to you to judge.
10th February: Have patience!
11th February: You will achieve more with kindness and gentleness than with
harshness and sharp rebukes.
12th February: Be gentle and compassionate towards your daughters.
13th February: Tell them that they should want to be united and in concord together,
all being of one will.
14th February: Above all keep your heart pure and your conscience clean of every
discord and evil suspicion.
15th February: Where there is discord, without any doubt there is ruin.



DT News



Library News

Book Cover Competition

Congratulations to Manmeet, Aporna, Taybah and Simrah in 7U
And
Nithila, Maariyah and Manash in 7T for their excellent Book Covers



Library News Continued

Ms Finlay, Librarian

Valentines Library Display

Thank you to all the Year 7 students who created our Valentines display by sharing
details of the books they love



MFL NEWS

Year 9 Spanish and French trips to the British Film Institute, South Bank.

Our Year 9 students were taken on two successful educational French and Spanish
language focused visits.
9C and 9U attended on 31st of January and 9J and 9T on 2nd February.
These study days were an ideal opportunity to boost the Spanish/French language skills
of our students through short films and interactive activities suitable for a KS3 audience.
Conducted in both Spanish/ French and English the morning session involved a clip-
based presentation, introducing a selection of short films and activities aimed at
extending students’ vocabulary and encouraging them to join dialogue exercises.
In the afternoon there was a screening of an inspiring Paraguayan documentary called
Landfill Harmonic for the Spanish event and one of a French feature film called Belle et
Sébastien for the French one. 
Here are some photos of the fun days!

Ms Grassi, MFL Subject Lead



Music News

MFL NEWS Continued...

International Mother Language Day: 21st February 2024

Our MFL and EAL Departments will be celebrating this very important event for our
school community. In any given classroom at The Ursuline Academy Ilford, we have
around ten different languages spoken other than English. More than half of our
students speak more than one language. That wee, we will be celebrating International
Mother Language Day because it reflects on how important language is to our identity
and culture. There will be fun language workshops in G4, G5 and G6 at lunchtime on
Wednesday 21st run by some of our multilingual students. Come and celebrate our
different community languages and cultures! We are also organising a competition.
Details to follow. Merits and prizes will be given.

Ms Grassi, MFL Leader and Mr Burt, EAL Co-Ordinator 

Guitar Ensemble Performance

Our Guitar Ensemble performed ‘Faded’ to the
Year 7’s in their morning assembly this week.
The Ensemble is made up mostly of beginners
and they have all been really committed to
coming every Monday lunchtime to learn guitar
and play together so they could perform. Thank
you to Harry Pearce for working hard to prepare
them.

Well done everyone, you were fantastic! 
[Please see our social media for a short video.]



Ms Deller, Subject Lead Music

Year 9 Piano Players

Two Year 9 students, Tahlia (left) and Adina (right), who both play piano entertained us
with a performance in our main hall assemblies this half term. Their playing was
absolutely wonderful. Well done girls! We look forward to hearing you play again!

Glee Club Impromptu Performance

The students having lunch in the main hall got a great
surprise today as our Glee Club performed ‘Roar’ for
them. 
Well done Glee Club, you were brilliant! 



Religious Education News

Our students have been think about ways
in which they can be more "Grateful and
Generous" this half term. Both of these
values go hand in hand. There are times in
life when we may need the help of others
around us and it is important that we show
gratitude to those who pick us up when we
are down. On the flip side of this, we can be
more generous to others and be that
helping hand. Being generous is all about
giving more and going above and beyond
to help others out of the goodness of your
heart. As written in some of our images: 

"If you give love, you will get love in return"

These lovely hands represent others
reaching out to us in times of need and
they are displayed on our new Ursuline
Student Profile board outside F2 for all to
read. Thank you to all involved and for your
contributions. 

Ms Eakins



Science News

Mentos and Cola!
 
This week we added some Mentos into come
cola and watched the chaos that occurred
afterwards. To limit the mess we used
measuring cylinders fist and then tried the
bottle afterwards.

The way it works is the surface of the mentos is
covered in tiny little pores that craters even
though it looks smooth to us from afar.
Thousands of microscopic carbon dioxide
bubbles accumulate in these pockets which
then leave gaps inside the bottle which causes
the liquid to overflow and shoot out.

Mr Uddin and Ms Agudelo



Ukulele Club News

Our fabulous Ukulele Club is still going strong. This half term the students have been
learning how to play "Count on Me" by Bruno Mars which we feel ties in quite nicely with
our Ursuline Student Profile value of being "Grateful and Generous" and picking one
another up when we are down.

We look forward to performing at some point in the near future! Well done to all of our
Ukulele Club Members. New members always welcome every Wednesday at breaktime
in S5!

Ms Eakins



Young Citizen Award Nominee - Nahian Joyeta

Please see below a screenshot of an article that is in the weeks’ Ilford Recorder.

We are delighted that our very own Nahian has been nominated for a
Recorder/Redbridge Rotary Club’s Young Citizen Award for her inspiring contributions to
her school and community.

Serviam Nahian, you are certainly an inspiration to us all! 

Ilford Recorder (pagesuite.com)

https://edition.pagesuite.com/html5/reader/production/default.aspx?pubname=&pubid=2e06ba4c-0895-4d35-96f7-203988cdd8b9


Did you know…just registering your daughter for Free School
Meals means that our school gets extra money!!

You can register your daughter for Free School Meals if you receive any of these benefits:

• Universal Credit (provided you have an annual net earned income of no more than £7,400, as
assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods)

 • Income Support 

• Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance

 • Income-related Employment and Support Allowance

 • Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999

 • The guaranteed element of Pension Credit

 • Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual
gross income of no more than £16,190)

 • Working Tax Credit run-on – paid for four weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 

If you want your daughter to have a free, healthy meal at lunchtime that’s great – she will get a
free meal (saving you more than £400 per year!). There is NO stigma attached and no one will

know because we operate a cashless payment system in our Dining Hall.

If you qualify but don’t want your daughter to have Free School Meals, please still register as the
school will get additional funding. Your daughter can still continue to have her packed lunch as

normal!

To apply please complete the on-line Free School Meals application on the Redbridge.gov.uk
website.You can apply regardless of which borough you live in because your daughter attends a

school in Redbridge. It is a simple 1-page form, so don’t delay, apply today!!

It is important to note that:

Taking the meal is recommended but not compulsory
Your daughter may receive additional help as a result of being registered, for example, help

with the cost of music lessons or school trips
No one will know and it will not affect any other benefits you are claiming

Registering your daughter for Free School Meals will bring in more money to our school. Thank
you for your co-operation.



Careers







Redbridge Notice

Make memories. Foster for Redbridge.

We often take some things for granted. Taking our children to the park or to a
playground; jumping in puddles; getting your wellies stuck in thick mud. Many children in
Redbridge, however, have never experienced these fun and free activities. A care leaver
remembers the time that she was fostered and had a picnic in a park, “I had never had a
picnic in a park before. I was 11. It was so exciting.” 

If you would like to create happy memories for our most vulnerable children and are
considering fostering, please email fostering@redbridge.gov.uk or call us on 020 8708
6068 or visit our website https://www.redbridge.gov.uk/fosteringschools to book onto
one of our virtual information sessions.

mailto:fostering@redbridge.gov.uk
https://www.redbridge.gov.uk/fosteringschools

